Dear FPC Families,

As we prepare to Kickoff our fall programming at FPC, we are so excited to share the news with you that our children’s area will be undergoing renovations to freshen up our classrooms, hallways and community areas! 
We have been blessed with the opportunity to spruce up our children’s area with new flooring, fresh paint, new furniture, and bright, fun artwork. The final product will be clean and fresh and will provide a warm and welcoming space for our children and families. We cannot wait to continue to do ministry with kids of all ages in our brand new 1st floor facilities.

As the renovation committee began the process for this project they discovered a layer of tile underneath the current flooring that was installed years ago with a glue, or mastic, that contains some asbestos. In order to redo the flooring for our renovation project, this bottom layer of tile will need to be removed and the asbestos abated so we can enjoy fresh, new carpet and tile! 
The remediation process for the first floor will begin on September 19th and will be done in two phases. Each phase will be followed by room painting and flooring throughout the first floor. The asbestos abatement process will follow all federal, state and local guidelines to ensure the safety of all patrons in the entire facility during and after the project is completed. 

Each area of the abatement phases will be sealed with a double layer barrier along with all of the HVAC access points to ensure that there is no possibility of cross contamination between the abatement areas and any of the areas that will remain in use during this process. We will have the air conditioning shut down in the abatement zones to allow the contractors to draw air within to create a negative pressure atmosphere to help ensure that no potentially hazardous materials can escape the abatement enclosures.

Fixed furniture in the areas of abatement will be sealed along with any fixtures on the wall and ceilings to prevent contamination. This will be checked by air quality tests and monitoring inside the containment zones before any of the completed areas are cleared for use.

We have chosen the best in the business when choosing our abatement and monitoring consultants and every measure has been taken to ensure the safety of this work. 
As we approach the start date of this project on September 19, we will send more information concerning rooms, entrance, etc. We appreciate your flexibility as we undergo this facelift and we look forward to enjoying our new space together!
If you have any questions or need more information, please contact me at beckyp@fpcsat.org or call me at 210-271-2732. 
Blessings,
Becky Prichard

Director of Children’s Ministry

